
 

 

MINUTES 

LANGHORNE MANOR BOROUGH COUNCIL 

MEETING OF AUGUST 21, 2018 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER - The meeting of Langhorne Manor Borough was called to order in 

the Langhorne Manor Borough Hall, 618 Hulmeville Avenue, Langhorne, Pennsylvania, on 

Tuesday, August 21, 2018, at 8; 00 P.M. Eastern Time by William McTigue, President. 

 

 At this point in the meeting, Mr. Pizzola led us in the “Pledge of Allegiance.” 

 

 PERSONS PRESENT – Maryann Barnes, Vice President; Jay Ferraro; Sharon Gimpel; 

William McTigue, President; Nicholas Pizzola; Loretta M. Luff, Secretary/Treasurer; Solicitor 

Thomas J. Profy IV   

 

 PERSON ABSENT - Edward Hanisco; Dawn Seader; Mayor Byrne and Thomas J. 

Profy III; Solicitor. 

 

 COMMENTS FROM RESIDENTS AND VISITORS - Mrs. Lois Abbott (803 

Hulmeville Avenue) reported that she had sent to the PA State Association of Boroughs the 

information for Langhorne Manor Borough’s web site and it should be up and running by Friday, 

August 24, 2018. 

 

 John Steven Yourtee made mention that he questioned deficiencies in the contract that 

may allow the final price to be greater than the low bid. 

 

 Mr. McTigue stated that Council would get the answers to Mr. Yourtee’s concerns. 

 

 Mr. Profy opened the bids for the Borough’s Road Project 

 

  Associated Paving Contractor from Warminster PA-$153,289.70 

  Road-Con Inc. from West Chester, PA-$130,938.00 

  James D.  Morrissey from Philadelphia, PA-$121,469.40 

   General Asphalt Company of Philadelphia-$144,621.13 

 

 

 Motion was made by Mr. Pizzola and seconded by Mr. Ferraro to accept James D. 

Morrissey bid of $121,469.40 subject to review of our Engineer.  No objections were presented.  

Motion carried. 

 

 

10. ADJOURNMENT – Mr. McTigue entertained a motion to adjourn this meeting.  Motion 

was made by Mr. Ferraro and seconded by Mr. Pizzola to adjourn this meeting.  No objections 

were presented.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:32 P.M.  
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 The next meeting will be Tuesday September 4, 2018 at 8:00 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Loretta M. Luff 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Langhorne Manor Borough 

 


